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 FRIENDS OF GILLESPIE 
COUNTY COUNTRY 

SCHOOLS, INC. 

OPEN HOUSE SCHEDULE 

SECOND QUARTER 2025 

Annual BBQ Meal and Raffle/Prize 

Giveaway Drawing Benefit,           

Sunday, April 6, 2025, 10:30 a.m 

 

  Pecan Creek School Open House, 

Sat. April 26, 2025, 11 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

 

Cherry Mountain School Open House 
and Annual Afternoon Auction & 
Evening BBQ Meal Fundraiser,    

Sat. May 10, 2025, 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. 

 

Williams Creek (Albert) School     
Barbecue Fundraiser,                   

Sat. May 10, 2025, 6 p.m. 

 

Grapetown School Open House,  
Saturday, June 7, 2025, 
10:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

 

Luckenbach School Open House, 

Sat. June 7, 2025, 11 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

 

Meusebach Creek School Open 
House, Saturday, June 7, 2025, 

10:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m 

 

See:  www.historicschools.org   

for information.  

Chalkboard Notes  

Friends Annual Fundraiser  

April 6, 2025  Drive thru begins at 10:30 until sold out 

American Legion Hall, 726 S Washington Street  

Fredericksburg, Texas 

$15.00 PLATES TO GO ONLY- BBQ Chicken or Pork Meal. 

Prize Drawing with great prizes. Tickets are available from Friends 

GCCS members and by emailing Frances Heimann at 

fheimann@ctesc.net . Tickets are $2 each or Six for $10. Funds 

are used to maintain our 12 historic schools. These 

former rural schools are used throughout 

the year for club meetings, communi-

ty events and rental events.  

A Treasure Trove of Donations! 
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A Smelly School Session! 

Contact Director-at-Large: Jim Lindley at 830-997-2103  to submit newsletter items. 

The Friends of Gillespie County Country Schools, Inc. P.O. Box 55, Fredericksburg, Texas 78624     

Friends’ website:  www.historicschools.org  

OUR MISSION:  Preserving the past to enrich the future. 

+To further the preservation and maintenance of historic community school buildings in Gillespie County 

You receive this newsletter as a Friends’ member or member-at-large. If you wish to unsubscribe, please e-mail Frances at 

fheimann@ctesc.net 

Nebgen School Family Recipes and Old Cookbooks 

Nebgen School hosted an Open House on January 25, 
2025. Their theme was showcasing old cookbooks and 
family recipes that were used in their homes.  Featured 
were the Better Homes Cookbook (recognizable by its dis-
tinct red and white cover and a staple in homes during the 
1950’s) and three Fredericksburg cookbooks that featured 
the Vereins Kirche on their front covers, plus a collection 
of handwritten recipes and clipped recipes taped in a 
small notebook.  Visitors enjoyed browsing the vintage 
books and hearing about the differences in cooking styles 
then and now. 

The Wrede Community Club's scheduled meeting on Febru-
ary 21, 2025, had to be changed at the last minute after 
discovering that a skunk had taken residence under the 
schoolhouse floor.  The meeting was moved to the home of 
club members, Kim and Mark Gibbs.   

Speakers for the evening were Jamey and Terri Vogel of 
Vogel Orchards who told the group about peach growing and 
production in the Hill Country.  It was a delightful and “odor 
free” evening with Larry and Violet Ottmers hosting the 
meal. 

http://www.HistoricSchools.org

